

ATWICK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13 March 2018

Present: Cllr M Crowther; Cllr Mrs V Marsh; Cllr P Bristo; Cllr A Jones
Cllr P Moffatt; Cllr S Fawcett; Cllr G Plews

Ward Cllr Mrs B Jefferson

923/03/18 Apologies for absence

Cllr P Moffatt, Cllr P Bristo, Wd Cllr J Whittle

924/03/18 Declaration of Interests

None to be declared at the present time.

925/03/18 Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting, having been previously circulated, were approved as an accurate record of events and duly signed by the Chairman.

926/03/18 Matters arising

It was reported that the North Road sign was still to be moved – it was agreed that the installation of the now repaired road sign move of the North Road sign should be carried out as soon as possible.

Two quotations had been received for the necessary work on the Church wall.

Mr Kershaw had been informed that he had been awarded the 2018 grass cutting contract.

927/03/18 SSE Hornsea

Jayne Collins – SSE Liaison Manager and Barry Wilson – Operations Manager

The forthcoming plans for the Atwick complex were outlined. It was hoped that work would commence in April. The cavens were to be filled with water and this would take approximately two months. There would be an increase in vehicle activity. It was anticipated that there would be some 24-hr working which would last three to four weeks.

928/03/18 Stuart Shepherd – ‘The Black Horse’

Fund raising – It was hoped to have a ‘do on The Green’ on 28 July. The Parish Council had no issue with this providing a copy of the Public Liability insurance plus a letter explaining the purpose of the event was received. Mr Shepherd agreed to provide these documents. It would also be necessary to contact the Village Hall Committee to let them know what was going on.

929/03/18 Report from Ward Councillor's

Wd Cllr Mrs Jefferson stated that at present there was not too much to report. The May there would be a new Chairman of ERYC. The MIU will be closing shortly and information leaflet will be distributed.

930/03/18 Police report

Report received from 1 January 2018 to 10 March 2018 – one recorded crime – harassment related issue.

931/03/18 Planning

No issues to be reported

932/03/18 Finance

Nothing to report

933/03/18 Website

The dates of meetings are not on the website at present – this to be done as well as a link to the SSE website and the MIU regarding urgent care information.

934/03/18 Future Projects

Power certification – it was reported that this was in need of renewal. The Chairman agreed to carry this out.

Church Wall – the potential costs would be approximately £5,580.00 – it was agreed that Councillors would meet at the site prior to the next meeting at 6.45.

Summer planting – the Chairman stated that volunteers were needed to carry out this work. It was agreed that a maximum of £150.00 could be spent.

The Clerk had been in touch with ERYC regarding an additional salt bin – ERYC to get in touch once their survey had been completed.

935/03/18 Correspondence

None

936/03/18 Any other issues not otherwise covered on the Agenda

It was reported that there was a blocked drain opposite the pub – Cllr Fawcett stated that he would report this.

937/03/18 Date of the next meeting

15 May 2018